



Issue 4

NEWSLETTER

A NOTE FROM THE MAYOR

It has been a while since the Town has had much in the news letter. This is because of a staff shortage at Town Hall.

Flags Along Silver Creek: The City of Fort Worth has marked the Right of Way for Silver Creek Road. Look for work to start as soon as the contractor finishes the required documentation. At present, it is unknown if the road will be shut down during the construction. This would be the same as when the county rebuilt the portion North of Live Oak Creek. Last plans called for adding an additional "one lane" bridge over Live Oak Creek. The existing bridge is historical and federal funding cannot be used to destroy or change the bridge.

Saving Money: Check the taxes on your cell phone bill. If it says your address is in Fort Worth, notify your provider that you live in Lakeside and have them update your information. It is not a huge savings, but it adds up over the year.

New Signs on 199: There are new Town Limit signs on both East and West bound 199. Once the construction towards Azle is complete, signs will be installed West of Nine Mile Bridge road.

New Police Officer: The Town has added a new motorcycle Police Officer to our staff to assist with traffic enforcement.

Eye on Water: Public Works has almost completed installing the system sensors on all the water meters. There will be more comprehensive instructions posted on the Town's web site when all the installations are complete. This will give the citizens APP based capability to monitor their water usage. Each of us can can see exactly how much water we use. This is especially important as the APP will flag you if there is a leak indicated on your property. Furthermore, the system prevents misreading the water meter. The system was under test on 10 homes for several months starting last summer. Example: A hose was attached to a outside water spigot, the end of the hose was buried under the fall leaves. The gasket in the spigot was worn and not sealing properly, allowing a tiny leak, 24/7. The home owner was unaware of the leak — no mud, or puddles. Eye on Water alerted the home owner that there was a leak and upon inspection the leak was found and repaired. If this had been a sewer customer and the leak happened during the annual sewer rate setting months, this would have cost the customer an avoidable \$200.00 over their year in addition to the cost of water lost.

To create your personalized EyeOnWater online account visit **www.eyeonwater.com/signup**. Or download the free mobile app, "EyeOnWater" available through the App Store or Google Play Store. You will need the following information to register for an online account: Your **zip code**, **account number and email address**.

TOWN HALL HOURS Monday — Friday 7:30 am to 4:30 pm

MAYOR - Patrick Jacob

COUNCIL MEMBERS

PLACE 1 - Don Pitts

PLACE 2 - Kathy Livingston

PLACE 3 - Wesley Hearn

PLACE 4 - Amy Robinson

PLACE 5 - Bill Mohr

Bulk trash collection will start on 04/18 for residents that reside inside the city limits. All items must be out by 7:00 a.m.

Town Hall be closed on March 30, 2018 in observance of Good Friday.

April 2018

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
1	2	3	4	5	6	Tow Cost Animal Clinic Electronic Recycling-at Town Hall from a.mNoon
8	9	Municipal Court At 5:00 p.m.	11	Council Meeting At 6:30 p.m.	13	14
15	16	17	Bulk Item pick up-Items must be at curb by 7:00 a.m. for city residents	Lakeside Garden Club 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.	20	21
22	23	24	25	26	27	28
29	30					